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Friday 14th March 2025 

 

     WEEKLY UPDATE  

This week has been another superb week at our beautiful school. Although it has 
been cold, the lack of rain has meant that we have been out on the field every day. 
The children are loving the OPAL play equipment: making dens, potions and dressing 
up. We are so fortunate to have such a fabulous outdoor space for the children to 
thrive in. Thank you to everyone who has contributed to the OPAL play resources so 
far, it really makes a difference. 

Thank you to all who have attended parents' evening, the teachers have said how 
privileged they felt sharing the successes and progress of your children.  

We are going to start up a project rewarding attendance after the easter break and 
for this reward to be successful, we are looking for board games. If anyone has any 
that they no longer use and are happy to part with, please send them in - we might 
even give you a sticker to say thank you! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

           Craig Todd 

 

 

Beechbuds – Maggie B 
Reception – Harlie S 

Year 1 – Sidney G  
Year 2 – Ellis B 

Year 3 – Andrew T 
Year 4 – Lottie A 

Year 5 – Harriett O 
Year 6 – Noah C 

 
 

 

Staff Mr Walker 

Thank you so much to everyone who has 
already brought wellies and spare clothes 
into school for Opal Play. The children are 

loving exploring new areas and playing 
with a wider variety of equipment. Just a 

reminder that wellies will have to be worn 
on the field and grassy areas if it is at all 
wet. An old waterproof coat should be 

worn to school and your child may want to 
have a pair of waterproof trousers in 

school in case any areas are particularly 
muddy. 

Thanks again 
 

READERS OF THE WEEK 
 

Please don’t forget to send your pictures and comments to  
wearereaders@eccleston.lancs.sch.uk 

 
 

 
 

Well done to all the children that won Reader of the 
Week today! Please can we remind everyone to take 

great care of their home reading books so they remain in 
good condition. Please return your reading bag with 

reading pal and book by Thursday next week. Thank you. 
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SCHOOL ATTENDANCE  
The National average for  

attendance is 96% 

Our school attendance  
target is 97%. 

 

Class This week 
Reception 98.79% 

Year 1 98.33% 
Year 2 97% 
Year 3 96.12% 
Year 4 98.39% 
Year 5 94.58% 
Year 6 98.44% 

 
 

Well done Reception Class for 
great attendance this week! 

Chip is looking forward to 
accompanying you in class 

after the break. 

HOUSES POINTS 

3rd 

 

WELFARE POSITION AVAILABLE 

As of the 1st October there will be a position 
available on the welfare team, Monday - Friday 
for one hour and ten minutes per day. If you are 

interested, please see the office for an 
application form. 

.  

 

Happy Birthday Matthew M • Dorothy M •  Lyra W • Alandra K • Fenlon K • Isabella G 
 

whole  
school  

 
97.41% 

2nd 

 

1st 

 

4th 

 

SCHOOL LUNCH MENU  

Well done to all the children that won Reader of the Week today! 
Please can we remind everyone to take great care of their home 
reading books so they remain in good condition. Please return 
your reading bag with reading pal and book by next Thursday. 

Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

READERS OF THE WEEK 
 SIGNIFICANT CHANGES TO PENALTY NOTICE CHARGES 

The DfE have recently announced national charges to penalty notices issues for unauthorised absences in term 
time, these came into into effect on the 19th August 2024.   
• Penalty notices issued for the offence after the 19th of August 2024 will be charged at the new rate of £160.00 
however if paid in 21-days this reduces to £80.00.  
• Any second penalty notice to the same parent for the same child in a rolling 3-year period will be issued at the 
rate of £160.00 to be paid within 28-days with no option for a discount.   
• Penalty notice threshold is 10-sessions equivalent to 5-days of unauthorised absence in a rolling 10-school week 
period.  
• Maximum of 2-penalty notices may be issued for the same child within a rolling 3-years period, so at the 3rd or 
subsequent offence another course of action will need to be considered such a prosecution or one of the other 
attendance legal interventions. 
• If the unauthorised absences are 15 days/30 sessions or more, this may be deemed as excessive leave, and the 
Local Authority may prosecute instead of offering the parents the chance to discharge their liability by paying a 
penalty notice. 

SIGNIFICANT CHANGES TO PENALTY NOTICE CHARGES 
The DfE have recently announced national charges to penalty notices issues for unauthorised absences in term 
time, these came into into effect on the 19th August 2024.   
• Penalty notices issued for the offence after the 19th of August 2024 will be charged at the new rate of £160.00 
however if paid in 21-days this reduces to £80.00.  
• Any second penalty notice to the same parent for the same child in a rolling 3-year period will be issued at the 
rate of £160.00 to be paid within 28-days with no option for a discount.   
• Penalty notice threshold is 10-sessions equivalent to 5-days of unauthorised absence in a rolling 10-school week 
period.  
• Maximum of 2-penalty notices may be issued for the same child within a rolling 3-years period, so at the 3rd or 
subsequent offence another course of action will need to be considered such a prosecution or one of the other 
attendance legal interventions. 
• If the unauthorised absences are 15 days/30 sessions or more, this may be deemed as excessive leave, and the 
Local Authority may prosecute instead of offering the parents the chance to discharge their liability by paying a 
penalty notice. 

Well done to all the children that won Reader of the Week today! Please can we remind everyone to take 
great care of their home reading books so they remain in good condition. Please return your reading bag 

with reading pal and book by Thursday 9th January. Thank you. 
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CREATE PLAY AND LEARN  
IN ECCLESTON! 

 
Every Thursday 

9:45am - 11:15am at 
Eccleston Primary School 

 
Create Play and Learn has been 
such a popular group, and we're 
so excited to bring this magical 
session to a brand-new venue! 
Eccleston Primary School offers 
a fantastic space, and we can't 
wait to welcome even more little 
ones for a morning of creativity, 

fun, and play! 
 

What's Create Play and Learn? 

It's the perfect mix of hands-on 
activities, play opportunities, and 

a chance for your child to 
explore and grow. Whether it's 
painting, crafting, or sensory 

play, there's always something 
for everyone! 

Let's make 2025 full of fun and 
creativity. 


